RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on July 15, 2015 and was attended by Commissioner John Nagle; Paul Bazik, Public Works - Superintendent of Operations, Lieutenant Christopher Flanagan; Officers Alex Janoski, Raymond Matus, and Mark Stiansen, Highway Patrol; Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant; and Radnor residents.

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, JULY 15, 2015, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Chris Hatch is requesting additional measures to help roadway safety on Petrie Avenue, i.e., lowering the speed limit to 15 MPH, placing a "No Thru Traffic" sign and providing police presence at the end of the street.

Highway Patrol gave an overview of signage on Petrie Avenue (16 total signs) and states there is adequate signage on Petrie Avenue. Highway Patrol gave results of traffic study on street. The average speed was 14 MPH and 85th percentile speed was 21 MPH. Highway Patrol suggests a Petition be signed by all neighbors approving the "No Thru Traffic" sign to be placed on Petrie Avenue and have it submitted and approved by the Board of Commissioners at a future meeting. A petition was given to Mr. Hatch by Radnor Police Department.

2. Stop sign concerns and commercial vehicle traffic on Meadowood Road.

Highway Patrol have issued citations in regards to the stop sign concerns on Meadowood Road. No action is being done on behalf of commercial vehicle traffic. It is believed that those vehicles are making deliveries on Meadowood Road. Further, no residents were present for any details on the matter.

3. Speeding concerns on Gallagher Road.

Highway Patrol reports they are waiting for ADT and speeds, no results yet. A 7-day counter is up for a study. A speed board will be in place and more data will be collected in the near future.

4. Several residents of Canterbury Lane came to Radnor Police Department Staff Traffic to report they will be installing "speed humps" on their private road. The residents wanted to keep the Township informed. Public Works gave them

Radnor Township specifications on speed humps so they will comply with the other speed humps.

Canterbury Lane traffic calming report. The residents will hire a private contractor to install speed humps on Canterbury Lane. The residents further requested two faded signs be replaced near the end of the street. Public Works has this already replaced. A copy of a letter from the residents is attached to these minutes stating their concerns.

- 5. Highway Patrol announced three upcoming runs in the Township.
 - a. The BAAR Run will take place on October 3, 2015 beginning at 9AM. Race begins at the Radnor Middle School. All proper insurance paperwork has been obtained. One patrol officer will be on location at the cost of the run organizer.
 - b. Main Line Chamber of Commerce Run will take place on September 13, 2015 beginning at 8:30 AM. The route will be the same as in previous years. All proper insurance paperwork has been obtained. Radnor Township will obtain all road closure permits. Radnor Township officers will be on location at the cost of the run organizer.
 - c. Sacred Heart Run will take place on October 3, 2015 beginning at 9AM. All proper insurance paperwork has been obtained. One patrol officer will be on location at the cost of the run organizer.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Christine Kondra and Bridget Calista request permission to hold the "Turkey Trot" run on Thanksgiving Day, November 26, 2015 as a fundraiser for the Bee Foundation.
 - No one in attendance for this item. This will be placed on Staff Traffic Meeting Agenda in August.
- 2. Reina Anderson has safety concerns with excessive speeding on South Ithan Avenue. Update.
 - Highway Patrol conducted study which showed average speed was 33 MPH and 85th percentile speed was 39 MPH. Highway Patrol will paint lines to deter speeding on South Ithan Avenue. Also, speeding enforcement will be conducted in Ms. Anderson's driveway as permission was given by Ms. Anderson to do so.
- 3. Wayne Business Association requests street closures for the Fall Festival in September
 - Wayne Business Association President, Christopher Todd, came to make a request for a road closure for the Fall Festival in 2015. The road closure is North Wayne Avenue (Rt. 30/Station Road) and West Avenue (Nursing Home-North Wayne). The date of the Festival is September 20, 2015 from 1PM-5PM (Road Closure 7AM-7PM).